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RECOMMENDATION: 

That the Board rAscind the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU), approved by the Board on 
October 3,2007, between the Department of Recreation and Parks &4P) and the Department of 
General Services (GSD), to provide construction services for the Valley Plaza Park-Whitsett Fields - 
New Prefabricated Restroom Building project (Board Report No. 07-229). 

I 

SUMMARY: 

The Valley Plaza Park-Whitsett Fields project scope consists of the demolition of the existing 
restroom building and replacement with a new prefabricated restroom building. The prefabricated 
restroom portion of the project will be completed at an estimated cost of $298,986, per an estimate 
prepared by GSD. The project is currently fimded with Quimby and Proposition 12 Per Capita 
fimds. 

On October 3,2007, the Board approved an MOU between the Department and GSD for completion 
of the project (Board Report No. 07-229); however, it has recently been determined that GSD will 
not be able to complete the project prior to the State Proposition 12 Per Capita grant liquidation date 
of June 30, 2008. In order to meet this deadline, the project must be completed and open to the 
public, and all grant close-out documents must be submitted to the State no later than March 2008; 
therefore, staff is recommending that the Board rescind the previously approved MOU with GSD and 
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that Department construction forces complete the project. Department staff will be able to meet the 
required deadline with the approved funds. 

I 

I 

Council District Two and Valley Region staff support the recommendations set forth in this report. 

staff has detennined that the project will involve the demolition, removal and replacement of the 
existing restroom with a new prefabricated restroom at the same site for the same purpose. 
Therefore, the project is categorically exempt fiom the provisions of the California Environmental 
Q~ality~Act (CEQA) pursuant to Article ID, Section 1, Class 1 (1 1) and Class 2(1) of the City CEQA 
~uide&es. 

, 

FIS CAT, IMPACT STATEMENT: 

Adequate funds for the proposed construction project are available; therefore, no fiscal impact to the 
Department's General fund is anticipated. The assessment of the future operation and maintenance 
costs has yet to be determined. 1 

Report prepafed by Vivien Quintos, Management Analyst II, Grants Administration, and Camille 
Walls, City Planner, Planning and Development. 




